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Van Bell 
President 
694-3770 

bellvan@bellsouth.net 
 

Jim Heavner 
Vice-Pres, Arch. Review 

Liaison & Insurance 
692-6892 

jcheavner@hotmail.com 
 

Doug Moe 
Treasurer 
215-9730 

diemmoe@gmail.com 
 

Tom Lenweaver 
 Corporate Secretary 

595-9306 
islandq2@earthlinknet 

 

Cynthia Vick 
Recording Secretary 

692-5377 
cynthiavick@hotmail.com 

 

Alan Van Ostenbridge 
Director At-Large 

698-3599 
javano137@hotmail.com 

 

Dick Dodge 
Road Maintenance Liaison 

696-7969 
dick@rcdodge.us 

 

Peter Haft 
Security Liaison 

305-6999 
pmhaft@hotmail.com 

 

Emmy Weissman 
KPOA Services Liaison 

692-8657 
iamemmy@morrisbb.net 

 

Sue Gordon 
EMC & Community  

Relations Liaison 
692-9922 

suegordon@live.com 
 

Patty Truax 
Newsletter  Editor 

606-2682 
pktruax@gmail.com 

 

Road Maintenance Committee 
Bob Paulsen, Chairperson 

407-963-3718   bobpaulsen52@gmail.com 

Security Committee 
Rick Rehn, Chairperson 

692-7099  wrrehn@bellsouth.net 

Architectural Review Committee 
Stu Nelson, Chairperson 

696-8074 suzanne_and _stu@thenelsons.com 
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Kenmure residents  -  we  are just about ending an-
other wonderful year in the Kenmure community. 
Once again lots of challenges but lots of great efforts 
by the residents in the community involved in the 
many committees that make Kenmure a great place to 
live. I enclose below some of the highlights from our 
committees throughout the year. They have accom-
plished much   which  in  many  cases will save money 
in the process. Some of these results are: 
Security * Conversion to our new traffic control system 
(TEM) is complete with dollar savings under the new 
contract. We can now monitor traffic coming in and 
also  leaving. The committee continues to work on get-
ting residents to use the new gate pass system rather 
than calling the gate house, but this progress is slow. 
We encourage all residents to move to this option. In-
creasing usage will allow officers to focus more on 
safety issues. 
* A subset of the new TEM system is a process that 
allows certain vendors to receive a long term pass for 
entry into the community. This after they have signed 
an agreement form  and passed certain background 
requirements. Using this system means that you no 
longer need to register these contractors when they 
work for you. Their registration has already been 
done.  A  listing  of  the  approved contractors can be 
found on the Kenmure.org website. 
*Upgrading of the guardhouse interior is on-going and 
scheduled be to completed by October. The electrical  
wiring  portion  is completed and the carpentry up-
grade is in the final construction phase.     Due   to  
residents  volunteering  their carpentry skills, the pro-
ject will come in a little over half of the $1600 budget. 
RMC * The effort to assign several roads to an individ-
ual member of the RMC committee for monitoring is 
in place and has been very successful. A number of 
these inspections have resulted in early detections of 
erosion,  road/shoulder and canopy issues. This pre-
vents the situation from getting worse before being 
detected, saving time and money long term. 
* With all the heavy summer rains, a number of ero-
sion problems have occurred. Much progress has been 
achieved in dealing with these but it will be several 
weeks before all is completed. 
* Damage to shoulders on curves in the roads is an on 
going problem.  A number of options in the past have 
not worked in preventing shoulder damage at these 
locations. RMC is now exploring the use of precast 
concrete grass pavers for  these  areas.  A  trial  project  
will  soon  be underway. 
* The every 4 year professional engineering review of 
our roads has been completed. Roads are in good 
shape, we will not be resurfacing any in 2016. Some of 
the other findings indicate milling (removing of the last 
layer of asphalt) will likely be necessary for heavily 
traveled roads. This should allow longer life of these 

roads.  Also  indications  continue that less heavily 
traveled  roads  will  continue  to  have longer time 
periods between resurfacings.  Net   of  all this is hope-
fully savings long term. 
* Heavy canopy removal on our right-of-ways was 
completed. This was the most extensive in a number of 
years. This improved the visibility and safety of our 
roads and was accomplished with limited issues and   
without   taking   away   from   the  visual attractive-
ness of our roadways. 
KARC * KARC  continues  to  monitor  new  home 
submissions and existing home alterations. This year 
we have seen new home submissions increase from the 
3 per year the last 3 years to a likely 12 in 2016. A 
strong indication of the continuing interest in living in 
our community. 
* The  KARC  rules  and regulations have been exten-
sively   reviewed   in  order  to simplify and reduce 
duplications. They have been approved and are now in 
force. 
* KARC  and  RMC  developed  a flow chart to en-
hance communications and reduce duplications of  
efforts,   especially  for  managing  new  construction. 
This has been successful and resulting new construc-
tion management has been greatly improved. 
Other committees and KPOA efforts      * A    new  
Emergency contact form has been created. Residents 
are encouraged to fill this out and return to the KPOA 
Office. This new form has more information than the 
old form. 
* The fall Red Cress blood drive collected 32 pints of 
blood. Thanks to the 45 people that donated. 
* Work  is  being  completed on a new database system 
that will allow residents to access the site and  change  
their  e-mail  address  and  phone numbers. As always, 
please notify   the  KPOA  Office  of  any change in 
address, phone, or email. 
* There is ongoing work at the ' tunnel area'  to main-
tain and improve the site. This area has been much 
improved over the last 1 year+ with great visual and 
esthetic impact. 
 

This is just some information about the activities and 
results of our many KPOA committees. The next time 
you see one of the members, thank them for a job well 
done. And if you would like to become involved, we are 
always looking for new members to continue with all 
the programs. 
 

And lastly, put on your calendars our annual KPOA 
meeting will be held on Dec 8th at 5:00pm. Main 
agenda items are discussion and approval of our 2017 
budget and the final proposal by the LRPC regarding 
the possible buy-out of Kenmure Country Club when it 
comes up for sale. 
 
 

Have a great fall and early winter. 

Van Bell,  KPOA President 
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Our Kenmure Community is a one of a kind success story!  
We have distinctive, well-built homes in a lovely wooded 
mountain setting.  We have over 20 miles of well-maintained 
roads and street signs.  We have security guards who man our 
entrance gate, patrol our streets, and respond to emergencies. 
We have garbage pick-up, lawn service for common grounds 
and plowed roads in the winter.  We have an office building 
and our own library.  We are fiscally and financially well 
managed.  What is so surprising to so many who live outside 
of Kenmure is that all of this is the result of our Volunteers! 
 
From those who work in the office, to those who serve on 
committees,  to  those  who  serve  on the KPOA Board of 
Directors, it is our volunteers who are the backbone of this 
place we call home. 
 
Every fall the KPOA Election Committee begins its search for 
potential  candidates to fill the KPOA Board positions that 
become open at the end of the year.  This year there are two 
positions that need to be filled as Van Bell and Jim Heavner 
complete their terms on the Board.  We are grateful to them 
for their dedication, expertise and service to our community. 
 
The KPOA Election Committee contacted numerous potential 
candidates.   This  year  we have two qualified candidates 
willing  to give their time and talent to Kenmure property 
owners.  The candidates are Greg Bennett and Susan Boland. 
 
Ballots and proxy forms will be mailed to all property owners 
during  the  first  week  of November.  You will have until 
December 3, 2016 to return your marked ballot or vote online 
by  following  the  directions  on  the ballot.  New Board 
members will be presented at the Annual KPOA Meeting on 
December 8, 2016. 
 
Property owners are asked to please complete and return their 
Revocable Proxy form whether or not they will be attending 
the Annual Meeting by the 3rd of December.  This is impor-
tant to determine a quorum for the meeting.  If you attend the 
meeting, your Proxy will be revoked. 
 
Please read the biographies of our candidates included in this 
newsletter   to   acquaint  yourself  with  these  wonderful  
volunteers! 
 
 
The KPOA Election Committee 
 
 
 
 

���
���

���
����
��� �

�
�

SUSAN J. BOLAND 
Susan and her husband, Wayne Orchard, moved to Kenmure 
in February 2011 from northern Virginia. They have been 
married for 33 years and have one son and his family who live 
in central California. B.K. (Before Kenmure): Susan attended 
the College of Notre Dame of Maryland (now known as Notre 
Dame of Maryland University) in Baltimore graduating with a 
B.A. in Political Science. From the University of Tennessee, 
she  has a law degree (J.D.) as well as an M.A. in Political 
Science with course work in Public Administration. For most 
of her  34-year  legal career,  Susan was an attorney with the 
Judicial Panel of Multidistrict Litigation in Washington, D.C., 
attaining the position of acting Executive Attorney prior to 
her retirement. From 1984-2010, Susan and Wayne were very 
active in the Mid-Atlantic Koi Club, at the time the largest koi 
club in the U.S. Susan held various positions, including 
MAKC  President  for  two  years,  Koi  Show  Chair  and 
Mid-Atlantic  Koi  founding  magazine  Editor for more than 
a dozen years. A.K. (After Kenmure): Susan served as KPOA 
Recording Secretary from 2012-2014. Thereafter, she has 
been a resource for the Board, including training subsequent 
Recording  Secretaries  and  updating  the  KPOA  Board  
Operating Manual (in 2015). Susan is currently a member of 
the Records Retention Committee. In 2016, she joined the 
Kenmure Newcomers & Neighbors Board as Database Chair 
and Kenmure Fights Cancer Board as Kenmure Krush Chair. 
Susan looks forward to being able to continue her service to 
the Kenmure community and to keep it the great community 
we all love. 
 

 
GREG M. BENNETT 

Greg and Barbara Bennett chose Kenmure as home in May 
2013 and left Pinehurst, NC to become full-time residents in 
paradise.  Greg’s educational background includes BS – 
Medical Technology (Radford University) and MSEd Clinical 
and College Teaching (University of Kentucky).  His career 
includes stints as a college professor (WCU) and a corporate 
research  associate  (BWCo, Allergan)  prior to forming a 
contract clinical research organization in the 1990s.  He 
served as president of CRR, Inc. and built a successful clinical 
research  consulting  organization  focusing  on  ensuring 
compliance  with  government  regulations,  local  ethical 
standards and data integrity.  In 2013 Greg sold CRR, Inc. and 
joined Transcend Medical, Inc. as the Director of Global 
Clinical Operations. TMI successfully developed a medical 
device for treatment of glaucoma and gained FDA approval in 
2016.  Greg is also a member of the Hendersonville Rotary 
Club and serves as the Chairman of the Educational Grants 
Committee.  If elected to the KPOA Board of Directors, Greg 
will  utilize  his  experience with regulatory compliance to 
represent your interests by respectfully considering member 
requests and fairly applying  the  Bylaws  of the KPOA for all 
residents and situations. 
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 Kenmure's Security Officers are on duty to provide assistance to 
residents, guests and contractors. The Gatehouse is the nerve center 
for many of us, whether we need a gate pass or have a visitor arriv-
ing; whether we have an emergency or need to report an accident. 
And, no matter what,  the Kenmure Security  force    is  there   for   
us   and  our  
Community. 
 
Who are these men and women who greet us with a friendly wave as 
you  enter  Kenmure  or  who  greet  you on the phone? Our security 
services  have been provided by Universal Protection Service (UPS) 
since  early  2015.   They   will   be   changing  their name to Allied 
Universal after the completion of a merger later this year. 
  
Who  are  the officers, what is their background and what do they do 
every day? The security force is led by Garren Orr, Site Supervisor 
for Kenmure, who manages 12 other officers, and one patrol vehicle. 
He works closely with the Security Committee in overseeing both 
the Main Gate and the Argyle Gate, and the equipment for both 
gates and the gate pass equipment. He makes sure the approved Post 
Orders (an extensive document which outlines specific policies and 
procedures for officers) are being followed. Garren is also involved 
in the training of all officers and monitors their performance. ALL 
of our Security Officers are trained in first aid, CPR and the use of 
the defibrillator.  
  
He and the other officers assist the Road Committee looking for 
broken signs and road damage; monitoring road conditions, snow 
removal and maintaining appropriate control of Kenmure's traffic 
and roads. This includes traffic violations such as speeding, failure 
to  stop  at  stop  signs,  and  unsafe passing on roads (yes, it has 
happened), along with violations of after-hours work by contractors. 
Through August they have issued 50 written notices of violations 
with  the  sole goal of keeping Kenmure’s roads safe for all residents  
and guest. 
 
The 13 Officers (11 men and 2 women) of Kenmure's Security team 
come   from  a  wide  range  of backgrounds....from former highway 
patrolmen  to  ex-military  to  retail management. Among them they 
speak  both  Spanish  and  French.    They are hired by UPS because 
they have demonstrated the necessary professional  demeanor while 
also  having  the  ability  to  make  quick  and appropriate decisions 
while  following  our  published  Post  Orders.   If you would like to 
know  more   about   their  individual  backgrounds,   and also see a 
picture  of  each   officer,   you  can  find a listing of all them on the 
opening  page  of  the KPOA web site (Kenmure.org) under the link 
“Security  Officers  Bios  and Pictures”.  This is an excellent way to 
learn more about them and to recognize their faces. 
 
Every  day  the  officers answer almost 100 phone calls and give out 
over 75 gate passes. Many of the phone calls are from residents who 
request  the  officers  enter  their  guests  or  contractors into the gate 
pass  system.   The  new  Kenmure  gate pass system is user-friendly 
system   and   allows   residents   to   enter   their   requests   on-line. 
Instructions  for using the gate pass system are on the opening page 
of the KPOA web site (Kenmure.org).   Residents using this system 
will  lessen  the  number of phone calls to the gate and will allow for 

lower costs to KPOA and improved efficiency and responsiveness to 
other situations.  
 
The   Security     Officers  drive  over  60 miles each day patrolling 
Kenmure roads.   This  patrol  is done 2 times a day, each covering 
16  miles   and  taking  2  hours.   The  evening  shift  conducts  an  
extra-long patrol of 32 miles.   
 
Here are some of the areas the officers respond to in Kenmure:      

o Burglar and fire alarms 
o Medical emergencies - strokes, heart attacks and 

falls and overseeing any medical transport 
o Property   damage – i.e.,   broken  mailboxes, 

landscaping damage,  and  safety related irrigation 
malfunctions, etc. 

o Vehicle accidents or improper/dangerous driving 
o Investigating gun shots 
o Wildlife concerns - rabid raccoons and bears 

(including the one that was trapped on a home-
owner’s porch)  

           NOTE: The Officers are NOT allowed to pursue 
  or transport animals in the Kenmure                            
  security vehicle but they will try to reunite an 
  owner with a lost dog or cat.        

o Vehicles parked in an unsafe manner in the road 
 or resident’s driveway 

o Suspicious vehicles or visitors    
o Managing access for  large groups of visitors for 

 special events at the Clubhouse, real estate open  
 houses and estate sales  

  o  Contacting a member of the Security Committee      
when residents request  special after-hours access 
for a contractor or if there are unusual or special 
issues 

  o Traffic monitoring to help keep speeds on our hilly 
roads to the posted limits  

  o M o n i t o r i n g  n e w  h o m e  s i t e s 
 
Kenmure is like any small community where most 
residents and visitors are friendly and follow the 
KPOA   Rules  and  Regulations.  Our Security 
Officers are here to help us all, to lend a helping 
hand and to control our access gates. Wave to them 
when you return to Kenmure and they will wave 
back at you! Now you know who is waving at you! 
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TRAFFIC SAFETY REMINDER:  We are fortunate 
to live in a beautiful and welcoming community.  Part of 
our responsibility as residents is to drive with attention to 
safety.  Drivers need to be especially careful  and alert 
when pedestrians, joggers and golf carts share the roads.  
Please stop at all Kenmure STOP signs and observe 
the  25  MPH  speed  limit.   Being  a good neighbor 
includes being a safe, courteous driver at all times. 
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Our  Volunteers  have  worked   hard  all   summer……. 
mowing, weeding, pruning and planting. The Park looks 
great! Please come and enjoy the lovely fall weather at 
this tranquil spot. Many thanks for the donation of our 
lightly used lawnmower! It has made the job of mowing 
much  easier.  Please  respect  the rights of other Park 
users...Dogs must be leashed...Pick up you dog’s waste 
and remove it from the Park. Thank you! 
The   Park   is  located  on  Overlook  Drive  near  the 
intersection with Kenmure Drive. 
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Rail Pen Gap Park currently has only three volunteers. 
They work very hard and do a wonderful job! We need 
several more volunteers to keep the Park in good condi-
tion. Please consider donating a few hours a week to help 
maintain the Park. We need assistance with mowing and 
other tasks.  Contact either Spencer Morgan or Fred 
Johnson for more details. 
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This form is used by the guards in case of a medical or fire emergency. Please fill out this revised form, even if you 
already have a form on file.  The new form contains additional information that was not on prior forms.  When you 
complete  the form, please return it to either the KPOA Office or the Guard House.   Of  course,  all  information 
contained in this form is kept confidential.             Kenmure Services and Kenmure Security 
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Resident 1: ______________________________________________________     ____ /____ /____    
       (Name)               (Birth date) 
 

Kenmure Address:   _________________________________________ 
  
 

Phone(s):  Land -____________Cell - _________ 
 
 

Medical Conditions (e.g. pacemaker, diabetes, asthma, specific allergies, etc.) 
 

____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

Doctor Name and Telephone: ____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 

Resident 2: _______________________________________________________   ____ /____ /____         
                   (Name)                    (Birth date) 
 

Medical Conditions: _________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

Doctor Name and Telephone: __________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

Is there a list of current medications in the house? ____   If so, where located? __________________________________ 
 
 

Is a house key on file at the Security Gate House? _____ 

  
Is there a key with a neighbor (name, telephone)?  
 

____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 

Does residence have an alarm? ____ Name, phone for alarm company?  _____________________________________________ 
 
 

Number of Bedrooms in home:  Entry Level _____   Upper Level _____   Lower Level _____ 
 
 

Number of Dogs: _____   Cats: _____   Other: __________ 

 
 

Additional Information?  
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Please  list  any  individuals  you  authorize  KPOA  Security to contact in case of an emergency.  Providing this information gives 
permission to the Security Committee members to contact these individuals, when necessary. 
 
 

1. Name, telephone(s): __________________________________________________________________ 
 
2. Name, telephone(s): __________________________________________________________________  
 
��� Name, telephone(s): ��������������������������������������������������� �����������������
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